
TRANSLATION 
 
 

São Paulo, 24 June 2022 
 
 
Dear friends and collaborators of all the work carried out at Rancho do Senhor, we want 
to thank you for the support we have received from you over all these years. Be assured 
that it is of great importance to our project. 
 
Once again, with your support, we were able to fulfill dreams that we had for our 
beneficiaries and that, unfortunately, our financial situation did not allow us to fulfill. 
 
We made a good purchase of food that will last a few months. We replaced our water 
fountain, which was old and cost us a lot of maintenance, for a new and modern one. 
We were able to buy several games and toys for our children. Where there was only an 
old house, today there are several toys, and all this with your support. 
 
With the amount that you collected and sent to us, we were able to fix the PABX (Private 
Automatic Branch Exchange) of our telephone system, which was broken and we did not 
have the resources to fix it. 
 
Thank you so much for all the help so far. 
 
Knowing that we can count on people who make efforts to support us, even if they have 
not met us and our beneficiaries, makes the journey worthwhile. 
 
God bless you! 
 
With gratitude, 
 
 
 
 
 
Josiany Dutra 
(Captain) 
Director of Social Unit 
(The Salvation Army) 
(Rancho do Senhor Mother Care Centre – Brazil) 


